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Inside this issue: The Newsletter reserves the right to refuse or amend any advertisement or submission  

and accepts no liability for any omission or inaccuracy. 

Colour copies of the           

newsletter are available on 

the Parish Website. 

Swinton Parish Website is 

available on the following 

link.  http://

swinton.btck.co.uk/ 

To Advertise                             

Contact Swinton News Letter 

by email. Swin-

ton.newsletter@gmail.com 

Or Tel: 01653 697921                    

Business Adverts Cost £10 

per row or £30 for a full page   

advert, payable in advance. 

Public For Sale Notices Cost 

£1 

To update the plan WE REALLY NEED THE VIEWS OF EVERYONE IN THE PARISH 

so a questionnaire will be delivered to every house in Swinton hopefully before Easter and will 

be collected about a week after delivery so please fill it in. Your answers are confidential  

The village plan provides village opinions to Parish Council and RDC and can assist decision 

making , which can be used as guidance by the Parish Council and Ryedale District Council and 

other organisations involved in social, economic and environmental developments that may  

affect the Parish.  

They also provide proof of need when applying for external funding for projects within the  

Parish 

As a result of The First Village plan in 2011 we’ve had 

The Village Newsletter, The bonfire, Children’s events, Discos, beetle drives and bingo 

A village fete and picnics, Harvest festival and senior citizens lunch, Open gardens and  

Treasure Hunts.                                                                                                                           

If you wish to help with the distribution and preparation of plan contact Janet Bailey                    

01653 693638 

Swinton Parish Plan Update 2016 

SENIOR CITIZEN'S LUINCH 
On Wednesday 20th January 2016 various      

village senior citizens were collected from their 

homes and transported to the Blacksmith's 

Arms, others made their own way there. They 

were all met with a complimentary drink and 

welcomed to their tables.                               

Soon the crackers were exploding and the jokes 

were causing hilarity. After putting on the hats 

the main course was served by the Swinton 

Village Action Group committee members and 

John was maintaining a steady flow of drinks 

from behind the bar. How the chef managed to 

present 21 meals, which were hot and delicious, 

all at the same time is amazing. A turkey dinner 

with all the trimmings with plenty on each 

plate, followed by Christmas pudding and   

custard, coffee and mints. Well I was full and I 

suspect many of the attendees returned home 

for an early afternoon nap! Many people also 

donated raffle prizes, including John and 

Marcia, so that more than half of the attendees 

took home a prize!  

We must thank firstly all the people who at-

tended the Auction and raised so much money, 

the committee for organising the transport and 

the meal, for Jan and Dianne for being servers; 

and not least the Chef, John and Marcia for 

making the event so successful.                                  

We hope the next Harvest Festival Auction is 

also successful, but more importantly that 

many more senior citizen are able to attend the 

lunch.  

Malcolm Anderson 

http://swinton.btck.co.uk/
http://swinton.btck.co.uk/
mailto:Swinton.newsletter@gmail.com?subject=Swinton%20Newsletter%20Email
mailto:Swinton.newsletter@gmail.com?subject=Swinton%20Newsletter%20Email
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Letters Policy:                      

We reserve the right not 

to publish any letter. 

Senders must supply 

their name and address 

and be prepared to have 

them published.                       

The Newsletter does not 

necessarily agree with 

any of the views                   

expressed on these 

pages. 

Letters And News 

Letters 

This comprises of training 

DVDs and 10 inflatable           

manikins for CPR practise. 

These have arrived and are 

ready for use. 

A Call Push Rescue, Learn 

CPR trailer is available to view 

on You Tube on the link be-

low.                                              

https://www.youtube.com/

watch?v=1Qvvskbn0Zk 

Also included in the award are  

the AED and Cabinet, which 

should arrive soon.                               

A introduction to the AED can 

be seen on the video link be-

low.                                          

http://www.ipad-aed.com/

training/ 

CPad For Swinton 

CPad Status                          

The British Heart Foundation 

have awarded us the equipment 

below.                                             

The Call Push Rescue training 

kit; with everything you need to 

run CPR training sessions in 

your community.  

of Swinton Village Action 

Group.                                  

We would like you, as a com-

munity, to consider whether 

this title is now appropriate. 

Suggestions have been made 

that it is a group representing 

the community and perhaps 

title should reflect this,     

Swinton Village Community 

Group. Have your say on this 

matter by contacting janander-

son1@msn.com or tel no Mal-

ton 696544 and give us your 

suggestions! 

Swinton Village Action 

Group 

Following the completion of 

the Parish plan in 2011 the 

group involved have continued 

to organise events and produce 

the newsletter under the name 

Friday 15 April 6.30pm. Beetle 

Drive at Swinton Reading 

Rooms. All children and adults 

welcome. Entry £1.20 each 

with proceeds in aid of the 

Playground zip wire.  

There will be refreshments and 

a raffle and all donations for 

raffle prizes are appreciated. 

Monday 6 June 7.00pm.        

Swinton Village Action Group 

at Blacksmiths Arms. 

End of June, Open Gardens 

date to be announced, see 

separate article. 

Monday 3 October harvest 

auction at Blacksmiths Arms, 

so start growing now! 

Bonfire 5 November at BSA 

Sports Hall 

SWINTON VILLAGE            

ACTION GROUP 

VILLAGE EVENTS 

Saturday 19 March Monday 

Jigsaw puzzle festival 10am-

4pm Amotherby Village Hall. 

Monday 21 March to Saturday 

2 April, pop-up charity shop in 

aid of Ryedale Dog Rescue. 

Monday 11 April, Swinton 

Village Action Group meeting. 

Legion Poppy appeal is a very 

good cause, and is very well 

supported by the Swinton  

residents.                                          

Many thanks to all. 

W.H.Leeson                              

For any Information please 

contact Henry.                               

Russbrough, East Street,       

Swinton 

Poppy Appeal 

The Annual collection of pop-

pies carried out in Swinton 

raised £196.57p. The British 

even Sunday lunch at the 

Blacksmiths Arms. 

It does mean extra work in the 

garden, but hopefully at a time 

of year when it is enjoyable to 

be outside.                              

It doesn’t matter how large or 

small your garden is as long as 

there are things of interest.          

On that note it has also been 

suggested that it could tie in 

with a scarecrow display at 

houses around the village. 

Scarecrows could be themed, 

perhaps Superheroes, Super-

man style, sporting heroes, 

historical heroes or rock heroes 

and that would mean you don’t 

need to open your garden!  

We are looking at the end of 

June for this event and would 

appreciate any offers of      

gardens or interest in providing 

a scarecrow by contacting Glyn 

Wild on Malton 696748. 

Open garden 

2013 saw the success of the 

open garden event in conjunc-

tion with Amotherby.         

Last year we were unable to 

obtain enough interest to make 

the event worthwhile and now 

wonder whether more of you 

would be interested.              

Realistically 8 open gardens 

would make it a good trip out 

combined with morning coffee, 

afternoon tea in the village or 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1Qvvskbn0Zk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1Qvvskbn0Zk
7.%09http:/www.ipad-aed.com/training/
7.%09http:/www.ipad-aed.com/training/
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Letters And News 

The Committee will have a 

series of fund raising activities 

over the coming year and hope 

you will support them.   

There is a collection bottle at 

The Blacksmith Arms, all do-

nations will be gratefully     

received.   

Please make cheques payable to 

'Swinton Play Area Commit-

tee' , these can be left at the 

pub or handed to the Clerk or 

any Parish Councillor. 

Play Area 

After consultation with the 

young people of Swinton, the 

Play Area Committee would 

like your help in raising funds 

for a zip wire to be installed at 

the play area.   

Changes to supported bus service 194 from April 2016 

Service reduced to two hourly, owing to withdrawal of additional commercial journeys currently 

provided. Active from 10/04/2016.  

194 Service Timetable can be downloaded from the web link below. 

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/media/33092/194--Malton---Slingsby---Hovingham/pdf/36)

_194_195R_final.pdf 

Swinton 0831(SSH)- 0831(195R-SD)-1026 -1226 - 1426 -1626 

Malton, Bus Station 0945 - 1145 - 1345 - 1535(195R-SD) - 1540 (SSH) - 1735 

Notes: SD - School Days Only via Malton School, SSH - Saturdays & School Holidays only 

Parish Hall at Amotherby  

The Parish Hall AGM will be 

held on Wed 23rd March at     

7-30pm at the Hall.                      

The Parish Hall was built to 

serve the four villages of      

Appleton, Amotherby, Swinton 

and Broughton and all but 

Amotherby are very under 

represented on the Manage-

ment Committee.                    

If you would be interested in 

supporting the Hall or joining 

us please come along!                                           

A Car Boot & Table Top Sale 

will be held at the Parish Hall 

on Easter Monday, 9am to 

1pm.  If you would like a table 

or space please contact 

amotherby-

hall.trsr@btinternet.com          

or ring 695117. 

A Parent & Toddler group is 

planned to start at the Parish 

Hall after Easter.                        

If you would like more details 

or are interested in joining 

please contact Clare Almond.             

clareand-

james@outlook.com               

or ring 01653 489028.                             

Carers Support and St.Helen's 

Church are holding a Jigsaw 

Festival at the Parish Hall on 

Sat 19th March, 10am to 

4pm.  Refreshments all day and 

jigsaws for sale, please come 

and support this.  Spring is 

coming and the grass is grow-

ing--if you would be willing to 

join the rota of volunteers to 

help keep the grass at 

St.Helen's Church cut please 

contact Nige Ballard     

amother-

bypc.chair@btinternet.com  

or ring 695117.                         

Many thanks, Nige 

Harold Stead                                

1938 - 2016 

 Harold one of our long                   

standing  Village residents 

sadly passed away on the 26th 

February 2016. 

Harold’s earlier life was spent 

in the RAF.                                 

Harold served for 22 years in 

the RAF as a loader on aircraft 

transport at RAF stations, at 

Brize Norton and Benson. 

During his long career he  

became a non commissioned 

officer, Flight Sergeant.        

He was also given a citation 

for bravery after averting a 

potential serious aircraft fire 

involving a generator. 

He was awarded the British           

Empire Medal (BEM) in 1977. 

For some 25 years he worked 

at Norton Alloy Engineering 

Company before retiring. 

Harold was married to Ann 

who passed away  December 

13th 2014.  

They celebrated their Golden 

wedding anniversary in 2012. 

Both were active members of 

the Cricket club, Short Mat 

Bowls Club and the  Swinton 

And District Horticultural 

Society. 

Harold’s Funeral service will 

be held at Octon                  

Crematorium. 11am 16th 

March  

All Welcome 

RIP 

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/media/33092/194--Malton---Slingsby---Hovingham/pdf/36)_194_195R_final.pdf
http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/media/33092/194--Malton---Slingsby---Hovingham/pdf/36)_194_195R_final.pdf
mailto:amotherbyhall.trsr@btinternet.com
mailto:amotherbyhall.trsr@btinternet.com
mailto:clareandjames@outlook.com
mailto:clareandjames@outlook.com
mailto:amotherbypc.chair@btinternet.com
mailto:amotherbypc.chair@btinternet.com
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Police Box. Community Police News 

REQUEST FOR POLICE 

ASSISTANCE                                                                                                                         

This notice is in respect of a 

number of crimes which North 

Yorkshire Police are           

investigating. 

Overnight Ryedale vehicle 

crimes. 

Sunday 28th February, Eight 

reports have been taken,    

Details as follows: 

Forest Road, Pickering.  

approx 2311 hrs two vehicles 

broken into by smashing      

window and damaging the 

lock. Entry not gained. 

Woodlands Park, Pickering. 

approx midnight van rear door 

lock removed, but entry not 

gained. 

Whitfield Avenue, Pickering. 

overnight van o/s/f window 

smashed, but nothing taken. 

Dean Road, Norton.         

overnight o/s/f window 

smashed, entry gained and Stihl 

saw and mobile phone stolen. 

Malton Road, Swinton.               

overnight van n/s window 

smashed, full entry not gained 

and nothing stolen. 

High Street, Swinton.              

between midnight and 0600 hrs 

van n/s window smashed and 

power tools stolen. 

East Lutton.                     

approx 0430 hrs van rear win-

dow smashed and Bosch drill 

stolen. 

Thefts. 

Theft of an AYP 1236 dark 

green 12 horsepower ride-on 

mower with 36" cutters stolen 

from a shipping container at 

Westow Cricket Club after 

padlocks were cut. 

Between 1330-1530 hrs on 1st 

Jan a full pallet of barbed wire 

valued at approx £1000 was 

stolen from a farm yard at 

Flaxton. 

Overnight 9 Dec, petrol engine 

generator was stolen from a 

building site on a farm at Sand 

Hutton. 

Green Triumph Tiger motorcy-

cle registration number 

PG03XLB stolen from          

Bondgate, Helmsley. 

A bronze 18" crane garden 

ornament was stolen from a 

rear garden in Fryton. 

On 11 Dec at approx 11.40pm 

a burglary took place at Fox-

holes Garage, Foxholes and the 

following stolen: 

Blue Gas Gas Trials Bike pro 

280 value £1000 

Green Aircon Gas Unit value 

£3000 

Blue/Black Sherco 300 Trials 

Bike value £3500 

Britol Toolbox full of tools 

value £5000 

Motorbike Ramp 

Yellow Hardcastle Petrol 

Chainsaw and Hedge Trimmer. 

A large heavy duty tent           

measuring 6m x 3m with win-

dows and plastic shutters was 

stolen from a yard on York 

Road Business Park, Malton. 

Value £500. 

Cybercrime 

North Yorkshire Police are 

urging members of the public 

to make sure their mobile de-

vices are secure in order to 

deter thieves and hackers.    

Laptops, tablets and             

smartphones are more popular 

than ever.  

Two thirds of people in the 

UK now own a smartphone, 

with 33% of internet users 

seeing this device as the most 

important for online activity. 

Cybercrime is a real threat 

across the UK, including in 

North Yorkshire. Since 1 April 

2015, there have been 624  

cyber-related incidents        

reported to North Yorkshire 

Police.  

The nature of these incidents, 

range from online bullying and 

Child Sexual Exploitation to 

holiday fraud and identity theft. 

In relation to laptops, it is  

recommended you familiarise 

yourselves with security soft-

ware such as full security    

software packages which pro-

vide virus scans, a firewall 

spam filtering and parental 

controls, and then anti-virus 

scanners and malware removal 

software which scan your         

devices for infections and re-

move them.  

For phones and tablets, track-

ing devices are really impor-

tant.  data and personal infor-

mation in order to target you 

via the internet. Don’t publish 

anything that could threaten 

your personal security and 

safety.” 

Please take a little time to read 

this.  

The little book of Big Scams 

 http://

www.northyorkshire.police.uk/

CHttpHandler.ashx?

id=9521&p=0 

How to Contact Us              

In an emergency always 

call 999.                                       

To report crime or anti-

social behaviour call our 

non emergency number 

on 101 or Email: 

ryedalesnt@northyorks

hire.pnn.police.uk  

Community Policing 

Crime Stoppers on  

0800 555 111 

For information on the 

New Operational    

Policing Model, North 

Yorkshire Police.     

Follow the link below 

www.northyorkshire.pol

ice.uk/opm 

Click on the link below for Swinton Incidents or  paste the link below into your web browser. www.police.uk/crime/?q=Swinton%

2C+North+Yorkshire+YO17+6SH%2C+UK#crimetypes/2013-04 

http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=9521&p=0
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=9521&p=0
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=9521&p=0
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=9521&p=0
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/opm
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/opm
http://www.police.uk/crime/?q=Swinton%2C+North+Yorkshire+YO17+6SH%2C+UK#crimetypes/2013-04
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None. 

New Equipment for Play Area: 

Swinton Play Area Committee are now 

starting a fund raising campaign to pur-

chase a zip wire to be sited at Swinton 

Play Area.                                               

The Parish Council would like residents to 

come forward with any fund raising ideas.  

Look out for the posters around the      

village. 

Fund Raising Ideas: 

The next fundraising event will be the 

race night on Saturday 27th February 

2016, 8pm at Blacksmith Arms, Swinton. 

Salt Bins: 

The Parish Council have a stock of salt 

ready to be used if needed. 

Village Parking:  

Inconsiderate parking is now an issue 

again in East Street, the Parish Council 

are requesting that if residents have to 

park on the road or footpath, please do so 

at the same side of the road and well lit. 

ACTION:                              

Clerk to speak local Safer Neighbour-

hoods Team regarding issuing Fixed   

Penalty Tickets for illegal parking.  

Three Parish Cemetery:  

ACTION:                                

Clerk to contact The Chair of Amotherby 

Parish Council for a copy of the legal 

agreement regarding Three Parish       

Cemetery prior to making a decision on 

the grass cutting payment. 

Correspondence: 

None.  

NYCC Planning Applications:                              

None. 

Any Other Business:  

The Chairman attended the Swinton Ac-

tion Group meeting. 

Cllr Farrow raised the issue of fly tipping 

on Swinton Grange, this has been cleaned 

up and intelligence has been forwarded to 

Ryedale District Council Street Scene 

staff. 

The Chairman has reported a fish seller in 

Swinton to North Yorkshire Police.  

Swinton is a No Cold Calling Zone and 

residents are advised not to purchase 

from these individuals.  

All Members agreed that an annual 

amount of £50 will be paid to the Reading 

Room Committee for the rental of the 

room at the AGM in May every year. 

Date Of Next Meeting                                   

This would be held on Wednesday  9th 

March 2016 at 8.30pm.   

Editors Note: The Parish council Minutes 

and Agendas are available online on our 

Village website. 

http://swinton.btck.co.uk/ParishCouncil 

  

MINUTES of Swinton Parish Council 

Meeting held on  Wednesday 10 February 

2016 , 7.15pm in The Reading Rooms, 

Swinton.  

Present: Cllr P Cuthbertson (Chair),    

Cllr V Farrow (Vice Chair),                         

Cllr R Liversidge, Cllr M Fenwick                        

Cllr R Harrison, Cllr F Farnell                

Gail Cook (Clerk). 

Apologies for Absence:                                 

None. 

Minutes of the last Meeting:                        
The minutes were taken as read and 

signed by the Chairman as being a true 

and accurate record. 

Matters Arising:                                        
Declaration of Interest                                      

None.                               

NYCC Highways:                                                      

Continued liaison with Highways regard-

ing passing places on Swinton Grange 

Lane and highlighting the new curb    

edging at the new Broughton footpaths. 

ACTION:  

Clerk to speak to Highways regarding the 

re-painting of the white give way road 

markings opposite the scrap yard and at 

the bottom Middle Street.  

Swinton Parish Council Workshops:                 

All payments for the rental of the         

workshops are up to date.   

Street Lighting Faults:                                       

Parish Council Minutes Held on Wednesday 26th August 2015  

Swinton Playgroup will again be running 

the bingo at BSA Sports club on Saturday 

30th April to raise funds for equipment 

and resources for the children. If anyone 

is able to provide a prize for the bingo 

these would be gratefully received, please 

just drop into playgroup during opening 

hours. Please do come along and support 

us. It always proves to be a fun family 

evening with refreshments and great 

prizes including Tickets for Castle How-

ard, National trust, Yorvic Viking Centre, 

Eden Camp, Yorkshire Air Museum, 

Pampering yourself (hamper), Coal vouch-

ers and much more. All kindly donated by 

local businesses, families and friends of 

playgroup. 

Posters advertising bingo will go up nearer 

the time.                                                                                               

What the children have been up to; 

We have been doing all about Spring and 

looking at mini beasts. We have looked at 

our daffodils and been amazed how they 

have grown since planting the bulbs. We 

have also done many science based activi-

ties looking at textures, what sinks and 

what floats, what happened when water 

freezes and thaws out. 

We have celebrated Chinese new year, 

valentines day, pancake day and mothers 

day.  

The children have made some wonderful 

crafts and we have done many activities 

based upon the their interests such as 

superheroes.                                       

Playgroup currently has spaces for 2, 3 & 

4 year old, so if you know of anyone who 

would be interested then please pass on 

the message. Funding is available for 3 & 

4 year old and some 2 year old depending 

on circumstances. Please contact Swinton 

Playgroup on 01653 695020 

Swinton Play Group 

http://swinton.btck.co.uk/ParishCouncil
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Swinton and District Excelsior Band  
to try to qualify for the 'Finals' 

in Cheltenham in September. 

We currently  the top the 

Northern Area 4th section 

league table and could, with a 

good result, be promoted to 

section 3 next year. 

 Our new CD, 'Notes From 

Swinton' is selling well - some 

of you may have received one 

for Christmas. If not and you 

want one they are  available at 

our concerts and from band 

members. They are priced at 

£10.00. It contains a wide vari-

ety of music with something 

for everyone and has already 

had much 'air time' on Vale 

Radio and the Sunday brass 

band show on BBC Radio 

York and Leeds. 

  We have recently recruited 

some young local learners to 

our training band who are all 

progressing very well and some 

may even be ready to join in 

over the summer for some of 

our training band concerts. 

Please come along and support 

them. Their first outing will be 

at the Slingsby May-Pole cele-

bration on Monday May 2nd 

from 11.00 to 12.00 on the 

village green. 

  We still have vacancies for 

total beginners of all ages, don't 

worry if you can't read music 

because we teach that as well. 

We also especially welcome 

experienced players 

and  anyone who has played in 

the past, maybe at school, and 

who has had a break but would 

like to take it up again. We 

offer free lessons, free instru-

ment and uniform loan and do 

not charge a subscription. If 

you want to find out more 

contact Steve or Tracey on 

01653 696417 

or tpopham1@yahoo.co.uk, 

visit www.swinton-band.org , 

pop into the band-room on a 

rehearsal night (most Mon & 

Weds - Senior band 7.30 - 9.00 

and Fri 6.30 - 8.30 Training 

band and beginners). Or alter-

natively come and talk to us at 

one of our concerts.  

  We hope to see you  

Although, as I write this it is 

only the first day of March, 

Christmas carolling seems an 

awfully long time ago. Our 

thanks go out to everyone who 

donated so generously to the 

band over the Christmas pe-

riod because we rely totally on 

your donations to see us 

through the winter when we 

are not so busy. Our summer 

engagement list is filling up fast 

and we will be out and about 

during summer starting early 

this year at Sewerby Park, Brid-

lington on Sunday April 10th 

starting at 2.00pm in the 

Orangery and going through to 

early September with an en-

gagement most weekends. We 

will publish the full list when it 

is completed so you can come 

along and listen. But before 

that however, there is the not 

so small matter of the North of 

England Championship contest 

at Durham on Saturday March 

12th. We are rehearsing extra 

evenings and even some Sun-

day mornings (apologies to our 

very understanding neighbours) 

Page 6 Swinton News Issue 31 

Swinton Brass Band 

Or  Contact:                                      

Derek Cuthbertson              

Tel: 01653690807   or                      

Email swinton.bsa@gmail.com 

For more information or to 

Book the  Facilities inside or 

outdoor Pitches. 

Tel: after 7pm. 01653 690807      

Broughton, Swinton And Amotherby Sports Centre  

BSA Sports Centre 

Carols At The Blacksmiths Arms 2015 
Colleen Allwood led our sing-

ing, was a great start to the 

festive season. Martin provided 

song sheets and we chose our 

favourites to sing, which we 

did with enthusiasm and in 

tune!  Gareth Malone would 

have been proud and it would 

be good if this could become 

an annual event for us all to 

enjoy.                                           

Many thanks to the pub,     

Martin and especially Colleen, 

for accompanying us so       

skilfully on the keyboard.    

Lynda Timms 

On 16th December an hour of 

carol-singing in the early         

evening was much enjoyed by 

the villagers who came along.  

Sitting with a drink, by a roar-

ing log fire as Rev. Martin and 

mailto:tpopham1@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.swinton-band.org/
mailto:swinton.bsa@gmail.com


Deadline for June Newsletter Articles. No Later  than 28th May 2016 . Email us At. swinton.newsletter@gmail.com 

The Thirty-first Newsletter has been produced thanks to funds raised from Village Events.  

Page 7 Swinton News Issue 31 

BSA Short Mat Bowls Club 

Indoor Short Mat Bowls 

The season is coming to an end 

with only a couple of games 

left to play.  BSA “A” are       

currently 4th in Division 2. 

Having Played 14, Won 7, lost 

7. Total Points 66. 

BSA “B” have slipped to the 

bottom of Division 3. Having 

Played 15, Won 4,  Drawn 1, 

lost 10. Total Points 54. 

We finish the season with the 

Little Cup competition on 19th 

March, which has 20 teams 

from all over North Yorkshire 

entered. Come along and see 

some of the best county players 

in action. All home league 

games are played on a Thurs-

day Evening from 7pm.  

This will be our last season in 

the Scarbourgh League, Next 

season we will compete in the 

new Dales League, (less travel-

ling). 

Social Bowling sessions  will 

end on the 14th March. When 

we will have our Club Compe-

tition. Everyone welcome                 

experienced or new bowlers, 

come along and try it out.              

For more information Contact, 

Richard Good 01653 697921                       

Freda Fenwick 01653 694640 

Swinton And District Horticultural Society  

early potatoes 

3. Plant summer-flowering 

bulbs 

4. Lift and divide overgrown 

clumps of perennials 

5. Top dress containers with 

fresh compost 

6. Mow the lawn on dry days 

(if needed) 

7. Cut back Cornus (dogwood) 

and Salix (willow) grown for 

colourful winter stems 

8. Weeds come back in to 

growth - deal with them before 

they get out of hand 

9. Start feeding fish and using 

the pond fountain; remove 

pond heaters 

10. Open the greenhouse or 

conservatory doors and vents 

on warm days 

Rainfall Recorded in Swinton.                                           

December  133 ml 

 January      88 ml 

 February    62 ml 

March Spring arrives. 

Spring usually arrives by mid-

March and the frequent sunny 

days provide the opportunity 

for an increasing range of       

gardening tasks. It's time to get 

busy preparing seed beds,  

sowing seed, cutting back   

winter shrubs and generally 

tidying up around the garden. 

Top 10 jobs this month                     

1. Protect new spring shoots 

from slugs 

2. Plant shallots, onion sets and 

Daffodils 

Crocus 

March Colours 

Swinton Reading Room And Community Hall 

Beetle Drive to be held Friday 

15 April 6.30pm with proceeds 

towards the zipwire project. It 

would be helpful to have some 

advance help with the prepara-

tion of this event and lots of 

you to come along and join in. 

If you would like to come 

along, please contact Beckie 

Bennett by email beckben-

nett@btinternet.com or text to 

07958938211.                           

Charge £1.20 for 8 games.  

Any donations of raffle prizes 

would be appreciated.                     

For offers of help please call 

Dianne 697548. 

Swinton Reading Room 

And Community Hall 

Short Mat Bowls 

three weeks between 4th Janu-

ary 2016 and 3rd July 2017 

The Road Closure and any 

associated Diversion Routes 

can be viewed using this URL 

link View on http://

roadworks.org/?tm48428   

North Yorkshire County  

Council 

Planned Road Closures 

00007081 - Swinton Lane, 

Swinton. The Closure will be in 

place for a period of one to 

on the following links.                                               

http://

www.ryedaleplan.org.uk/local-

plan-sites 

http://

www.ryedaleplan.org.uk/local-

plan-sites/94-potential-

development-sites-swinton 

The Ryedale Plan  

Updates and Swinton site plans 

for development are available 
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Deadline for June Newsletter Articles. No Later  than 28th May 2016 . Email us At. swinton.newsletter@gmail.com 

The Thirty-first Newsletter has been produced thanks to funds raised from Village Events.  
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Coneysthorpe A, champions of the York & District Table Tennis League for the last six years in succession, whose home venue is 

Swinton Reading Rooms, look to be firmly on course to continue their domination, as at the half-way stage of the 2015/2016 

season, with exactly one hundred points to their credit (the system is one point for every set won, with a maximum of ten points 

available per match), they are a massive twenty six points ahead of their nearest challengers, York RI A. 

Martin Lowe, unbeaten for two years, has played in ten out of the eleven matches, winning all his twenty nine sets. James Rule 

likewise has a one hundred per cent record from his twenty eight sets played in ten matches, whilst Ashley Hodgson's record from 

his eight matches is won nineteen, lost four sets. Joel Wright and Paul Young have proved able deputies when called upon, win-

ning five and four sets respectively. 

Meanwhile Coneysthorpe B, also in Division 1, are comfortably enough placed in mid-table with fifty four points from eleven 

matches not to have to worry about the prospect of relegation, subject to them maintaining the form they have already shown. 

Captain Joel Wright, with twenty three victories from thirty three sets, has led by example, and useful contributions have come 

from Charlie Allott, thirteen sets won out of thirty, and Chris Londesbrough, eleven sets won out of twenty seven. 

Coneysthorpe didn't fare quite so well in the first round of the Shepherd Handicap Trophy. The A team, comprising of father 
Martin and sons Matthew and Sam Lowe went down 4-5; the B team's captain James Rule orchestrated a 7-2 victory, 
with important back-up provided by Charlie Allott and Malcolm Haswell, whilst the additional C team, entered for this competi-
tion, slumped to a 2.5 - 5.5 defeat  

Charles Allenby 

Coneysthorpe  Table Tennis Club 

Blacksmiths Arms 
We have a fantastic new menu at The Blacksmiths Arms, featuring lots of new dishes showcasing what our new chargrill can do! 

If you haven’t been in to try it out yet don’t delay! 

As we head into Spring and Summer we will be extending our opening hours and offering midweek lunches. New Hours are: 

 

 Easter Weekend 

Dates for your diary:  

Easter weekend is 25th – 28th March, throughout the weekend we will have Good Friday Fish Specials, Karaoke, Live music 

from The Twister Duo playing 60s classics, Easter Sunday and Easter Monday lunches and much more, call in or check our web-

site for full details.  

Special Offers and Email Newsletter 

Recently we have started to introduce amazing special offers through our Facebook page, take a look online to make sure you 

don’t miss out!  

In case you don’t use Facebook we are also going to introduce an email newsletter, if you would like to be included and kept up to 

date with what’s happening at your local pub you can call in to the pub and fill in a quick form or email us your details to black-

smiths.swinton@gmail.com  

As always thank you to everyone who supports the pub and helps to make any events held here fantastic, we look forward to wel-

coming customers old and new over the Spring and Summer. 

  Bar hours Food served 

Monday & Tuesday 
  

4pm - 12 midnight 5pm – 8.30pm 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 
  

12 noon – 2pm 
4pm – 12 midnight 

12 noon – 2pm 
5pm – 8.30pm 

Saturday & Sunday 
  

12 noon – 12 midnight 12 noon – 8.30pm 

mailto:blacksmiths.swinton@gmail.com
mailto:blacksmiths.swinton@gmail.com

